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Happy New Year! 
Greetings in the wonderful love of Jesus who doesn’t change, even though our circumstances 

change all the time. As Ps. 18:2 says, “The LORD is my rock and my fortress and my deliverer.” 
We’d like to express our appreciation to the many, many of you who gave special offerings for our 

Cru account at end of year! God has faithfully provided again!  We are so grateful for your partnership in our 
sending ministry through your prayers and gifts! 

 
Here are a few highlights from the last month. 
Party in the Park went off very well and God brought 10 kids out for games, food, fellowship and the 

Word of God. Our best event so far! The weekly Bible study with the group will start up again next week. 
 

               Another highlight for Rochelle was reconnecting 
with 6 ladies from her English Bible study in Japan! One of 
the ladies initiated a Zoom call for us in November. It was 
so great to be together again that we then planned a 
Christmas Party on Zoom for December. Each lady shared 
something special: a talent or family event. I shared the 
Good News of Jesus and used the illustration of the trans-
formation of a caterpillar into a butterfly to explain the 
New Life Christ gives to us! This seemed to give the ladies 
a clearer understanding of the importance of Christmas.  
               Three of the ladies are believers in Jesus now, but 
the others have yet to believe. Please pray for  Mrs. Sasaki, 
Mrs. Koba, and Mrs. Ishiguro to come to Jesus. We are hop-
ing to meet on Zoom monthly to discuss a topic together. 
On Jan. 30th, we will share about our New Year’s hopes 
and dreams, which will focus on faith in Christ for me! 
                
               Steve was asked to help our US LDHR team im-
prove  and update our central list of open roles within all 
of Cru’s ministries. This is very important now as some US 

staff who have been serving overseas will return home due to a restructure in our leadership offices world-
wide. These transitions will begin in March, and we want to encourage our returning staff with good infor-
mation about their new ministry oppor-
tunities stateside. 

 
On the family side, our son Andy 

and family decided to come visit us for 4 
weeks and “escape” California’s lock-
down while grandma and grandpa 
helped with the kids! What a great time 
to hold and play with Erin, who is now 3 
and 10 months, and Leon, who is 10 
months. Andy was still working from our 
home during the time, but we enjoyed 
lots of fun outings on the weekends and 
it was special to celebrate Christmas to-
gether! Tired us out, but it was worth it! 

We are praying for you in this 
New Year! May God bless you! 

With love in Jesus, Steve & Rochelle 

Japanese Ladies Bible Study Reunion 


